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"Using New Technology to Improve International Exchange: Internet

Video-Conferencing"

by Barry Duell

It takes much time and money to travel to Salem, Oregon. Not everyone in Kawagoe is able
or interested in doing that. The same can be said for Salemites visiting Kawagoe. Until recent
years, two alternatives have included correspondence by mail or telephone calls. Regular mail
is an inexpensive way to communicate, but it takes about two weeks to get a response even if
the person in Salem answers quickly. Telephoning is becoming more economical as the rates
continue to fall, but it can be difficult to find a good time to call someone due to the time
difference between Kawagoe and Salem.

In recent years, FAX and email have become more commonly available for communication.
FAXing a message to Salem can be cheaper than sending a letter by mail, and it is certainly
faster. However, it is not as popular in Salem for people to have FAX machines as it is in Japan.
Email is also very fast, but it also requires that the receiver have a computer and Internet
connection. In Salem, anyway, even if someone has no computer, they may reserve computer
time at the City Library and send/receive email free.

But, whether using mail, telephone, FAX, or _ B
email, it is usually necessary for a Kawagoyan to : }
speak or write English in order to communicate
with someone in Salem.

Let's think how new technology can be used
to improve the Kawagoe-Salem sister city
relationship. Faster Internet services (such as

ADSL or cable services) are becoming more

available in the Kawagoe area. Also, computers g
with faster data-processing speeds, and new web e
cameras able to capture images more quickly than

before are now available. These services and
equipment are reasonably enough priced that a




typical household could afford to buy them. But what is the point of having such things?

The setup described above can be used to see and talk to people who are far away, such as
our friends in sister city Salem. In fact, the KSFS is tentatively planning to schedule such an
event in 2002. This is but one event that many different groups in Kawagoe are considering for
helping celebrate the 80th anniversary of Kawagoe becoming a city.

The details of the Internet video-conferencing event being considered by KSFS for next year
are still vague, but are likely to involve a planned event between one group of people in Kawagoe
and one in Salem. The event will include translators so that the language barrier will be minimal.
If the Kawagoe-Salem video-conferencing event is successfully carried out, it will mark a new
stage of exchange between the two sister cities. Even you, the reader, may soon be
video-conferencing with overseas friends via the Internet.
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